
PUBLIC NOTICE 
August 16, 2019 

 
Pursuant to 42 C.F.R. Section 441.304(f), public notice is hereby given to the submission of the 
Elderly and Disabled (E&D) Waiver amendment. The Division of Medicaid, in the Office of the 
Governor, will submit this proposed waiver amendment to the Centers for Medicare and 
Medicaid Services (CMS) for the E&D Waiver effective October 1, 2019. 
 
1.  The proposed changes to the E&D Waiver are to: 
 

a. Begin the Extended Home Health waiver service on visit thirty-six (36) instead of visit 
twenty five (25) to correspond with the increase of state plan home health visits, 

b. Add the option for telephone interviews to supplement home visits as a method for 
completing participant quality surveys,  

c. Correct Community Transition Service typographical error in Appendix J,  

d. Remove the In-Home Respite worker experience requirement from four (4) or more 
years’ experience as a direct care provider to the aged or disabled to mirror Personal Care 
Services,  

e. Change Personal Care Service and In-Home Respite worker requirements to replace 
driver’s license with a state issued identification (ID),  

f. Update Personal Care Service, In-Home Respite, and Adult Day Care provider 
requirements to reference Quality Assurance Standards,  

g. Update Training requirements for Personal Care Services and In-Home Respite workers,  

h. Update the Transition Plan regarding the open enrollment of Case Management,  

i. Update the language in B6e regarding Level of Care instrument, and  

j. Clarify language regarding community assistance and Personal Care Services. 

2. The expected annual aggregate expenditures in state funds is budget neutral.  The cost 
associated with the home health visit state plan increase will result in a decrease of waiver 
expenditures but an increase in state plan expenditures. 

 
3. 42 C.F.R. 441.304 requires the Division of Medicaid to submit a waiver amendment in order 

to make substantive changes to the waiver. Senate Bill 2836 passed during the 2018 
legislative session allowed the Division of Medicaid to increase state plan home health visits 
from twenty-five (25) to thirty-six visits per state fiscal year.  

 
4.   A copy of the proposed waiver will be available in each county health department office and 



in the Department of Human Services office in Issaquena County for review. A hard copy 
can be downloaded and printed from www.medicaid.ms.gov, or requested at 601-359-2081 
or by emailing at Margaret.Wilson@medicaid.ms.gov.  

 
5. Written comments will be received by the Division of Medicaid, Office of the Governor, 

Office of Policy, Walter Sillers Building, Suite 1000, 550 High Street, Jackson, Mississippi  
39201, or Margaret.Wilson@medicaid.ms.gov for thirty (30) days from the date of 
publication of this notice.  Comments will be available for public review at the above address 
and on the Division of Medicaid’s website at www.medicaid.ms.gov. 

 
6. A public hearing on this waiver will not be held. 

 
 
Drew L. Snyder 
Executive Director 
Division of Medicaid 
Office of the Governor 
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